State Fire Marshal Chad L. Cross
State Fire Marshal’s Office
PO Box 42600

Olympia, WA 98504

Dear State Fire Marshal Cross:
Please accept this as my letter of support for the proposed legislative change request for elimination of the per capita analysis for the Regional Direct Delivery Program (RDDP), allowing the Basic Fire Fighter Reimbursement Program (BFFRT) and the RDDP to operate independently.  

This change will result in the addition of two full time employees to adequately support the Regional Direct Delivery program, increase the number of Regional Direct Delivery Program recruit academies that will train fire service personnel to the Firefighter I level, maintain the Basic Fire Fighter Training Reimbursement Program, allowing local fire agencies to off-set the cost of training to the Firefighter I level, and Increase the number of volunteer and career personnel trained to the Firefighter I level
I am concerned that without these changes, the BFFTRP and the RDDP will remain in competition, the per capita rate of RDDP will cause the BFFRP to increase to a level that will reduce the number of volunteer and career personnel trained. This would result in the RDDP not being adequately staffed to fulfill the potential of the program.

Thank you for reviewing my concerns.  Please feel free to contact me if I may be of further assistance.

Sincerely,

